MINUTES

College Executive Council • March 31, 2009
San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Darrel Harrison, Sandi Trevisan, Craig Wilde, Liz Armstrong, Susan Schwarz, Linda Woods, Daphne Figueroa, Franchesca Gade, Adela Jacobson, Patricia Hsieh, Sam Shooshtary, Joyce Allen, Peter Fong

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Approved.

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved.
C.  Guests

Susan Schwarz, Linda Woods

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison)

Meeting today.  Will introduce new Interim VP Liz Armstrong, plan end-of-year activities, discuss changes to SLOAC forms and college governance handbook. 
2) Classified Senate (Joyce Allen) 

Discussing elections, parking issues, the constitution and Scholar Fest support.

3) Associated Students (Gade)

•  Gade asked for faculty and administrators to volunteer to be “pied” at Spring Fest, 4/15 for $1 per toss.  

•  Gade is the only candidate who ran for A.S. office in recent elections. She will be the 2009-2010 A.S. President. 

•  In two hours, a fundraiser sponsored by Jamba Juice and A.S. held on March 18 raised $50. 

•  The trip to Washington, D.C. was successful.  Students met with Congressmen regarding Pell Grant increases, book expenses, technical program funding and financial aid support. 
4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  The summary document for accreditation self-study reports across the district and CE includes common recommendations in four areas, including providing a culture of evidence and strategic planning.  

•  Standard IV committee chairs will meet with the board of trustees on 4/16/09 and should arrive at 4 p.m.  Questions must be submitted in advance.   Miramar items on the agenda include the academic freedom statement printed in the catalog and approval of the parking structure and police substation.  Hsieh requested the history of, and process for, the change of location for the police substation from the original facilities master plan.  

•  Hsieh distributed a “FTEF Planning & Campus Discretionary Planning 2009-2010” document  that specifies 392.39 planned FTEF for Miramar College, including unfunded reassigned time.  Armstrong stated the figure does not include unfunded reassigned time and will request clarification.  Figueroa expressed concern that classes offered on base at MCAS penalize the college’s efficiency with limits on enrollments due to classroom size and layout (maximum 35).  Armstrong will follow up with the district to request special consideration that Miramar not be penalized with FTEF expectations.  Hsieh noted Miramar pays for unfunded reassigned time with discretionary funds. 

5.  District Governance Council 
No report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report.

7.  District Budget Committee 
No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
Hsieh asked Armstrong to assure Amy Fraher’s SLOAC tools are implemented and moving forward with all faculty. 

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Woods)
Standard 3A committee members across the district will meet together.  Hsieh encouraged student services departments to join the annual program review process each October.

E.  NEW BUSINESS
i.  Update on San Diego State University Issue (Fong)

Restriction on admission numbers for SDSU transfer students has impacted Miramar students. 44 Miramar students were denied admission:  30 were on the TAG agreement – of those, 14 were contacted to reevaluate their applications; 16 will attend an appeals workshop.  The balance were denied for legitimate reasons. SDSU now has a supplemental application unknown to many transfer applicants.  Fong expressed thanks to Wendy Steward and the Transfer Center for assisting Miramar students. 

OLD BUSINESS 
i.  Updated Facilities master Plan (Wilde)

Hsieh requested a copy of the revised master plan. Bray and Wilde will provide.

G.  Announcements
•  Figueroa reported the Miramar Science Festival was a success.  

•  Harrison reported many colleges have been placed on “warning” by the Accrediting Commission and encouraged more faculty participate on accrediting team site visits to gain a better perspective of the process and accreditation requirements.  

•  Hsieh reported the college has received approval from the Accrediting Commission for a substantive change and can now offer 44 online degrees.  Fong added that online counseling and online tutoring are required and that three counselors have been testing online services already – Rick Cassar, Jeff Higginbotham and Wendy Stewart.  Currently, services are reserved for online students only.  Counselors’ computers are outfitted with microphones and cameras.  The goal is that all nine counselors will be capable of providing online counseling before the end of the spring semester. 

Trevisan
4/14/09
